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TESTIMONY 

 
 Madam Chair and members of the committee, I’m Randy Christmann, Chair of the 

Public Service Commission, here to testify on HB 1285.  I am testifying on my own behalf.  

To be clear, from my current position at the PSC I have a completely neutral position 

regarding your decision on passage of this bill.  We submitted five policy bills this session 

and all have passed both Houses unanimously.  The Commissions had another one that 

was not ready by our early December deadline and we found Legislative sponsors and it 

has also passed both Houses.  So passage of HB 1285 would not be problematic for the 

PSC at all.  I do have some other history on this topic though that I think should be shared. 

 In the 1990’s, I would have signed on as a cosponsor of this legislation had it been 

proposed.  I had a firm belief that agencies should find legislators to sponsor their bills 

rather than proposing them on their own.  Instead of legislation to require this, there was 

a Governor’s directive urging executive agencies to obtain legislative sponsors.   

 After trying this for a couple of sessions the Legislature took the opposite position.   

The Legislative Council, which is what we called Legislative Management in those days, 

finally sent a letter to executive branch agencies and the Supreme Court urging them to 

use the agency introduction privilege rather that asking individual legislators to introduce 



agency bills.  Please read the “Executive Agency and Supreme Court Bills” section of the 

1999 Legislative Council report for yourselves for the most accurate explanation of the 

reasons Legislative Council took this action.  I am confident that with the new ideas 

presented in favor of this change and this historical context you will provide good guidance 

for how you want us to submit our legislation in the future. 

 This concludes my testimony.  Thank you for your time and I am available for 

questions.   

 








	HB 1285 Senate
	HB 1285 Attachment 1
	HB 1285 Attachment 2
	HB 1285 Attachment 3

